 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, February 20, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by Pres. David Keller
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by member Les Melgham.

Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Joseph Appelt, former student & parishioner of St. Luke; Robert Stovall, Holy Spirit parishioner; Frank Cuellar, member of an ACTS team; James Castro, sometimes parishioner & brother of Cesar Castro; Charles Icke, friend of Russell Phillips; Mike Munoz, friend of Charles Icke; Michael Herrington, friend of Marvin Berg & has son at St. Luke Catholic School; and Gene O’Brien, father of Don O’Brien.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with January birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Paul Keller (age 93) and the youngest member was Robert Quiroga (age 30).

Introduction of the cooking team:
George Delgado & Oscar Uresti and their crew, Orlando Garcia & Jack Young, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of “Debbie’s” taco soup and brownies.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the January 16, 2012 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as corrected.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The upcoming meal will be Don Jungman’s deer & pork sausage.

Guest Speaker:
none.

Reports of Appointive Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder was not present, and had no outstanding checks.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez reminded everyone about Ash Wednesday and asked for volunteers for the Stations of the Cross on Friday, March 23, 2012, to be lead by SLMC.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas had no report.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips reported that a few checks have been written in anticipation of the WGD.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 222 active members, including one new member and 44 lifetime members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel had no report.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that he has updated the website with meeting announcements, menu and minutes, as well as past WGD chairmen, WGD contacts and tax exempt certificates under the WGD tab.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields was not present and had no written report, however, David Keller reported that Robert Quiroga and Wallie were recovering from recent surgery.

•
Entertainment - San Antonio Missions baseball game – David Keller said that he would arrange for a night at the Missions’ baseball game on June 21, 2012, pending board approval.

•
Public Relations - James Benavides was not present.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that the committee approved $200 for a table at the St. Luke Spanish Choir Valentine Dance.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the WGD is only 12 days away.  Rico also informed everyone that his mother passed away this morning.  O’Brien & RC Contreras assisted WGD preparations by following their contingency plan.  Don & RC asked for help moving equipment from Leon Valley storage site to the St. Luke gym on Friday at 8:00 p.m., as well as help cleaning up on Sunday at 8:00 a.m.  Saturday morning check-in is with your committee charirman in the cafeteria.  Every volunteer must have a wristband.  Drinking is permitted in the gym, cafeteria, cooking area and smoking garden, but not in the breezeway.  The TABC special permit is from noon until midnight on Saturday.  Parking is limited and will be restricted to the Summit office complex.  Do not park on church grounds.  Also, there are no seats for volunteers in the gym.  Don asked volunteers not to hang out in the gym.  Bathrooms are limited, but it is ok to use the school bathrooms.  Brett Ingram has sold out all the corporate tables.  There will be a final walk-thru on Thursday at 6:30 p.m. in the cafeteria.    

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores reported that he will meet with the school principal on February 25, 2012.

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow (OCC) had no report.

•
Audit - Bobby Margo (OCC) had no report.

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak reported that he has caps, crests, pins, polo shirts & aprons for sale.  Everett made a “last call” for 2012 WGD shirts.

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that the gym is finished and reminded everyone of TABC rules for the WGD.

Unfinished Business:
•
President Keller called upon members interested in serving the Club to seek election as officers or to serve on the Executive Board.

•
President Keller reported that SLMC donated $3,000 to 50 students at the Walter Gerlach Greater Northwest Livestock Show & Sale on Saturday, January 28, 2012.  Six pigs were donated for the WGD.  Rico Silvas, Russell Phillips and RC Contreras attended.

New Business:
•
Breakfast with Fr. Jim – David Keller, Terry Sparrow, Alex Flores and Bobby Margo will have breakfast with Fr. Jim on Friday, March 2, 2012.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
none.

•
Raffle winners were Henry Garcia; John Donnelon & Carmelo Rivas; Joey Groff & Robert Camacho; David Pantoja & Bob McGrady; Carlos Portales & Peter Binkley; Ricardo Silvas & Louis Rangel; Paul Karriger & Larry Dryer; Carlos Baker & Terry Sparrow; Manual Ibarra & Paul Keller; and Art Chapa & Fred Wood.  Henry Garcia won the solo ticket; all others will split tickets 50-50.  Winners of San Antonio Talons football tickets were: Lou Davis; David Keller; Ralf Meneses; Nat Chavez; Paul Karriger; Rick Hite; John Hardin; Orlando Garcia; Manual Ramirez; Michael Herrington and Carlos Portales.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Rick Hite and seconded by Terry Sparrow.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.
Correspondence - February, 2012:
Frost Bank Jan. Statement – Larry

Frost Bank Jan. Statement – Rico 

Frost Bank Jan. Statement – Greg

Frost Bank ACH Deposit ,WGD – Larry

Frost Bank, BevCorp – Greg

Frost Bank Jan. Statement MM account – Larry 

Frost Bank account Debit Card – Rico

Walter Gerlach invoice $3000 – Larry/Rico 

SA Catholic Worker Community, yr. end donation acknowledgement  – Larry

St. Luke Capital Campaign – yr. end donation acknowledgement – Larry 

Friends for Life, End of Yr WGD donation acknowledgment - Larry

Bexar County Detention Ministry, program invitation – Ralf

Catholic Charities news letter – Ralf 

Children’s Bereavement Center, Gala Invitation – Ralf 

Catholic Charities invitation to Award Dinner- Ralf

Seton Home Valentine card – Ralf 

I Care SA – thank you – Ralf

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = K0102A – Rico 

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = G0207A – Rico

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = K0725A – Rico 

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = K0101A – Rico 

IRS letter to Bev Corp – Greg

TABC, BevCorp – Greg

TABC Check – BevCorp – Greg 

St. Brigid Convent – thanks for Ruhnke donation – Wallie 

1099K (Termnet - WGD CC processing) – Larry 

SSFCU, WGD ad decline letter – Henry Garcia

WGD Booklet ad, Sheriff Ortiz w/$175 check – Henry Garcia

Membership Application, Dan Eckert w/$5 check – Everett 

Gerlach Auction Letters (Rico):

Brittney Haby

Emily Blue

McKayla Balero (2)

McCall Balero

Courtney Stone

Paityn Stone

Matthew Gonzales

Andrew Muniz

DeniseWilson

Christy Wilson

Caleb Wilson

Austin Rocha

Ridge Fryar

Jamie Carpenter

Tanner Brieger

Kyle Brieger

McKenna Thrash

Brian Canales
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